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ST. MARY C.S.S. PARENT COUNCIL
WEDNESDAY, October 4, 2022
	Executive Members
	Name
	Attendance

	Principal
	John Di Vizio
	P

	Chair
	Adele Sartor
	P

	Co-Chair
	Sabrina Pallotta
	P

	Secretary
	Shelley McMurter
	P

	Financial Secretary
	Emily Povolo
	P

	Teacher Representative
	Melissa Wilson-Clark
	P

	Parish/Non-Teaching Representative
	Mariana Bosetti
	Ab

	Parent Representatives

	Parent Representative 
	Cordelia Clarke Julien
	P


	Parent Representative 
	Keisha Petrolo
	P

	Parent Representative 
	Jennifer Millar
	R

	Parent Representative 
	Rizza Andrade
	R

	Parent Representative 
	June Lee
	P

	Parent Representative 
	Zhora Adatia-McGlashen
	P

	Parent Representative 
	Danilo Simonelli
	P

	Parent Representative 
	Claudia Nicholas 
	P


Attendance:  P= Present    Ab = Absent    R = Regrets

Other Attendees:

	Elizabeth Alfarano – R
	Jesusa Tong

	Sophia Bent
	Vicky Amwa


	CALL TO ORDER 


Meeting Called to Order: 7 pm

Welcome and Introductions:  J. Di Vizio
Opening Prayer (Renewing the Promise):  J. Di Vizio
Courtesies:
J. Di Vizio welcomed everyone back

	ACTIONS TO BE TAKEN


Approval of Minutes:  September 20, 2022 – no changes

Motion to Approve by:   K. Petrolo

Seconded by:   E. Povolo
	REPORTS 


Principal’s Report:  J. Di Vizio
School Improvement Plan
· Teaching and Learning/Community Culture and Caring/Pathways (the 3 pillars)
· Forging strong ties with St. Isaac Jogues (Fr. Marc / Fr. Mani), Holy Redeemer (J. Di Vizio still to meet with Pastor) – more retreats will be happening within the parishes to build the relationships between parish, school, and home
· Grade 9 de-streaming update – math was a challenge last year to have the applied and academic streams together – working with the teachers to provide resources – courses in French, science, math, geography, English have had a reduction in student numbers to no more than 28 students per class
Chaplaincy
· St. Mary welcomes a new chaplain - Ms. Mariana Bosetti
· Students are starting to plan retreats again - the school is having issues with busing 

Student Activity Fees
· $5/person granted to Parent Council in previous years has not been set for the 2022-2023 year - ~$6500 may not be provided to council this year due to school funding of other events
· Fundraising will be discussed – looking for ideas – Oct 12th there will be a fundraiser through Dominos where the school will get $5 for every pizza ordered on this day using the provided code (see Edsby for more details)
· Activity fee $75 – many families have not yet paid this fee – J. Di Vizio will look into setting up payment options as parents are not aware of how to pay this fee
· Activity fee covers the cost of yearbooks ($30-$35) as well as the cost of student retreats (food venue, bus transportation)
Computers/Technology

· There are 20 new carts and 1 new Mac lab set up
· Tech area hubs and electrical upgrades have been completed
· Looking into increasing the availability of the Wi-Fi hubs 

Technology Hub School/Arts and Culture/Fitness and Sports
· These are the 3 areas that St. Mary would like to have a reputation for

· Parents have expressed an interest in bringing back the dance team and football (perhaps flag football) – J. Di Vizio will look into the viability of these 2 sports
Summative Assessments (Exams / Culminating Assignments)
· Typically classes have a 30% final exams and/or culminating activities - departments may differ in the weighting

· There is a concern for students in the higher grades that have not written exams in high school who are now writing exams and applying to universities/colleges - Staff will be working on exam preparations as there is a realization that students need preparation before exams

· The decision to go back to final exams is Provincially driven – staff recognize the issue and are preparing to assist/prepare students

· Looking to implement a feedback day after exams so students can come back and review the exam to learn from any mistakes
· There will be 2 literacy groups – one to help with the OSSLTs and another one for French

EQAO Fall for Rewriters – Date TBD

· Students that were not successful can re-write the EQAO in the fall – date will be announced shortly
· The school will need to book 100 Chrome books
· Grade 10s and any students not successful with the first test will write the EQAO in the spring 

Outdoor classroom (education project)

· Going on for a couple of years
· Outdoor classroom is out back in the portable area 
· Staff will be able to utilize the area for teaching – desks have been set out – students can also eat lunch out there

Update on Staffing

· Last week St. Mary hired their full complement of staff, so all required teachers are in place

· This will ensure there are no uncertified supply teachers for long stretches
Post-Secondary Schools

· Post-Secondary schools have been invited into St. Mary over the lunch periods 
· About 15 universities and 5 main colleges in the area will be at St. Mary over different days – See Edsby for the dates
Grade 8 Night

· A grade 8 night will be held sometime in January 
Uniform Wear

· There is a uniform policy at St Mary which must be followed

· A handful of families have indicated that they do not wish to wear the school uniform
· The uniform policy will be re-reviewed by parent council

Financial Report:  E. Povolo
· Current opening balance for 2022: $5578.23 
· Past year’s expenses supported by council funds: 6 bursaries ($200 ea – 4 regular bursaries plus 1 indigenous award and 1 Jade de Castro scholarship), Christmas Outreach $2000, graduating class $2000
	OTHER BUSINESS


Used Uniform Sale Preparation:
M. Wilson-Clark
· Parent Council selects an evening for the sale

· Community Use of School permit done through the head secretary – Parent Council pays custodian fee as applicable
· Poster created for the sale with the date, time, and CASH only instructions

· Poster and price list emailed to IGT Jenn Dehaney for distribution to feeder schools via Edsby

· Email to local churches for sale information to be placed in church bulletin

· Information about the sale placed on the St. Mary website, Twitter, St. Mary Edsby, St. Mary Student Council Instagram

· Collect uniform donations from the graduating grade 12s – as a perk grade 12s are permitted to be out of uniform for the final few days of classes/culminating tasks/exams – advertise via Edsby and Student Council

· $200 cash float (may need to increase) organized by financial secretary – pick up on day of the sale by Parent Council

· Uniforms are organized by team of volunteers (e.g. student ambassadors organized in the school, parent council members)

· Uniform sale requires volunteers for set up, event, and clean-up (e.g. student ambassadors organized in the school, parent council members)

· The idea of having a used uniform sale in the fall was discussed – the current volume of used uniforms and the lack of sizing will not allow for a fall sale – A sale will be organized the first week of July
	ADJOURNMENT


Meeting Adjourned:  8:50 pm
Next St. Mary CSS Council Meeting 
Tuesday November 1, 2022 @ 7:00 pm – St. Mary’s Learning Commons

St. Mary CSS Parent Council meetings usually take place on the first Tuesday of the month, from 7:00pm – 8:00pm in the school library.  All parents are welcome to attend the monthly Parent Council meetings and bring agenda items forward for discussion. 
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